GROUPE DU PORTE — PAROLE
S P R E C H E R G R U P P E
GRUPPO DEL PORTAVOCE
BUREAU VAN DE WOORDVOERDER
S P O K E S M A N'S G R O U P

INFORMATION A LA PRESSE • MITTEILUNG AN DIE PRESSE • INFORMAZIONE ALLA STAMPA • MEDEDELING AAN DE PERS • PRESS RELEASE

Brussels, 20 August 1971.

441.2(163)

Statement by M. Raymond Barre, Vice-President of the Commission of the European Communities

It would be idle to deny that the meeting of the Community Council of Ministers has been a failure.

The situation created by the United States' monetary decisions offered the member countries an outstanding opportunity to strengthen the cohesion of the Community and make substantial progress with the work of establishing the economic and monetary union, which was seriously set back by the monetary developments in May of this year.

The findings of the Monetary Committee and the Commission's proposals could have served as the basis for joint action which combined the approaches of the Member States.

But it proved impossible to surmount the differences in their views. For nothing is ever plain sailing in monetary matters, which affect States' most important interests.

However, hope cannot be altogether lost that in the coming months the Community countries may, despite all the difficulties, succeed in reconciling their views and agreeing on a course of action which will preserve the operation of the Common Market and contribute to the establishment of a new international monetary system.